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March 2, 2022 
 
To:  House Environment & Transportation Committee 
 
From: Maryland Farm Bureau, Inc. 
 
Re: Support of HB 1070 - Solid Waste Disposal and Diversion and On–Farm 
Composting and Compost Use 

 
On behalf of our member families, I submit this written testimony in support of HB 1070, 
legislation that will create grant programs to divert compostable waste from landfills as well as 
on-farm composting and compost use. Funded by a nominal surcharge on waste disposed at 
landfills, incinerators, and waste transfer stations, this grant program could make more than 
$30 million per year available to mobilize investments in waste prevention, reuse, repair, 
recycling, and composting. Half of the grant funds are earmarked to support on-farm 
composting and compost use.  
 
Expanding the ability to compost on farms is essential for farmers to generate the needed 
organic matter and natural fertilizer to improve soil health and make farm fields more 
resilient.  Programs like this one would inject money into a fledgling industry that would help 
divert compostable materials from the landfill and to a farm for a much better and more 
sustainable use.   
  
MDFB Policy:  We support the right for Maryland farmers to make and process mulch and 
compost from both on and off the farm sources. 
  
MARYLAND FARM BUREAU SUPPORTS HB 1070 AND REQUEST A FAVORABLE REPORT 
 

 
Colby Ferguson 
Director of Government Relations 

 
For more information contact Colby Ferguson at (240) 578-0396 


